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Florida Gas Transmission Company

An Energy Transfer/Kinder Morgan Affiliate

2405 Lucien Way P.O. Box 945100
Suite 200 Maitland, FL 32794-5100
Maitland, FL 32751 Tel: 407.838.7000

Fax: 407.838.7001
July 14, 2014

Mr. Ronald K. Gorland
Manager, City of Miami Springs
201 Westward Drive

Miami Springs, Florida 33166

RE: Florida Gas Transmission (FGT) Company — 12-Inch Miami Lateral Emergency Anomaly Repairs

Dear Mr. Gorland:

This letter shall serve as notification of emergency pipeline work that must be completed by FGT on their
12-Inch Miami Lateral Pipeline. FGT, as part of their integrity management plan, routinely tests their
pipelines using hydrostatic testing or in-line inspection tools or “smart pigs”. In 2007 FGT inspected the
12-Inch Miami Lateral and no anomalies were detected. However, during the 2014 inspection, critical
anomalies were identified in the pipe. FGT has determined that these anomalies must be repaired and in
accordance with Federal Regulations 40CFR192, FGT must initiate repairs within five days and/or reduce
the operating pressure. As a precaution, FGT has already reduced the pressure on the pipeline while
waiting to initiate emergency repair work.

One of the anomalies is located on SR 948 / NW 36" Street, between Lee and Forrest Drives, adjacent to
the limits of the City of Miami Springs, within Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) right-of-way.
FGT intends to begin repair work at this location (internally called “Dig Site 1&2”) on Friday, July 18, 2014.

The ftraffic control plan developed for Dig Site 1&2, submitted to the FDOT, involves closing two of the
three westbound lanes of traffic on NW 36" Street. In order to minimize the duration of the lane closures,
FGT intends to utilize two construction crews and work 24-hours per day at the site. The exact duration
of the emergency repair work is unknown at this time, but is estimated to be two days. Access to
businesses adjacent to the work zones will be maintained during construction.

FGT is also coordinating with Miami-Dade County Transit for bus stop impacts along NW 36" Street and
with Miami-Dade County Aviation for impacts to traffic exiting the MIA Cargo Facility. We will provide
emergency repair project status updates the City of Miami Springs as they become available.

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to contact my office, toll
free, at 844-FGT-INFO (844.348.4636).

Sincerely,
Florida Gas Transmission Company
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Terry Goleman
Right-ef-Way Manager
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Dave Shellhouse, V.P. (FGT)
Jenn L. King, P.E. (URS)




